Dacorum GP Provider Organisation

Record from a meeting held on 5 February 2008


Mark Jones
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	Representing
	Attended

	· Bennets End
	Sandy Gower

	· Boxwell Road
	Rob Songhurst

	· Everest House
	Sue Rivers-Brown
Bernie Tipple

	· Fernville
	Keith Hodge
Mark Jones

	· Grovehill Medical Centre
	H Khatri

	· Haverfield Surgery
	Steve Kanani

	· Highfield Surgery
	Meena Savla

	· Manor Street
	Lesley Hallan
Helen Manton

	· Milton House
	Mike Knowlden

	· The Nap
	Mark Brownfield
Sheila Burgess

	· Parkwood Drive
	Richard Gallow
Colin Neal
Mark Peck

	· Rothschilds House
	Pani Sissou

	· Apologies had been received from Archway and from Lincoln House, with both Practices expressing support for this venture.

	· Harmoni
	Nick Gordon


Discussion:

· Those Practices attending have agreed in principle to the formation of a GP Provider Organisation:

a) To engage with Harmoni in a Joint Venture to bid as a potential provider of the Hemel Urgent Care Centre. 

(A Company has already been formed to act as the vehicle for the Joint Venture.  This Company is called Dacorum Harmoni Healthcare Ltd – DHHL).

b) To facilitate other ventures involving clinical service provision in future.

· The Provider Organisation will have a Board of Directors, who will determine the structure and constitution of the Company, and take responsibility for its engagement with Harmoni in the Joint Venture.

· But a model structure has been developed by Harmoni and used elsewhere.  It is available ‘off the shelf’; saving potentially several thousand pounds in solicitor’s fees and a considerable amount of time.

· The following is envisaged:

· Practices will be invited to purchase shares in the Provider Organisation.  A subscription of £0.50 per patient (as registered at 1 January 2008) is proposed.

· Two types of share could be issued, in a proportion to be determined:

· P-shares, which are tied to the Practice list

· F-shares, which are the property of founder GPs

· Each participating Practice may (if it wishes) nominate a Director for the Provider Organisation.  A Board of 5 or 6 Directors would be ideal, so a vote of the shareholders might be required.

· The Provider Organisation will be formed for a ‘common purpose’ – to improve the provision of healthcare in Dacorum.  As a limited company, it will seek to make a profit. But (for the time being at least) profits will be re-invested in service provision rather than returned to shareholders.  This decision can be changed by the Board at any time.

· The Board of the Provider Organisation will have to consider how it manages the finances of the business.  There are only two sources of funds: working capital raised from the share issue and any returns from investment.  Costs for company secretarial work would be small (and it could be agreed that these are borne by DHHL). 

· So much for the Provider Organisation, what about the Joint Venture?

· The Provider Organisation will purchase a 60% shareholding in DHHL and appoint 3 Directors to the DHHL Board. It is assumed the Provider Organisation’s working capital of £0.50 per patient will fund this share purchase.

· Harmoni will purchase a 40% shareholding in DHHL and appoint 2 Directors to the DHHL Board.

· Assuming the bid is successful, DHHL will run the Urgent Care Centre.

· What about risks and liability?

· Shareholders in the Provider Organisation will have invested money, no more than that will be at risk.

· Directors of the Provider Organisation will have to ensure the Company acts within the law and remains solvent.  But Directors of the Provider Organisation will have no liability for any failings of DHHL.

· Directors of DHHL will be liable in law for any failings in the Urgent Care Centre.

Points agreed:

· Questions on the matters discussed at this meeting can be raised at the Locality Meeting on 21 February.  This will allow these to be answered before the Practices are required to make a formal regarding their membership of the Provider Organisation.

· Nick Gordon will draft a letter, formally inviting each practice to subscribe as a shareholder in the Provider Organisation and to nominate a Director if the Practice wishes.  Nick will also provide any necessary supporting documentation.  This will be done by 5 March.

· The letter will be addressed from Mark Brownfield, in his capacity as Chair of the Locality Group.  Mark will ensure the letter is sent to each of the 19 Practices in Dacorum.

· The share allocation will comprise exclusively P-shares.  No F-shares will be issued.

· For the time being at least, Meena Savla and Mark Jones will continue to engage with Harmoni in the design of the Urgent Care Centre.  But we urgently need to broaden this input.  Richard Gallow will arrange a Hot Topics meeting to discuss key issues.

	Mark Jones
	08 February 2008



